The Aprl 12, 2003 INC

April 12 INC meeting will consist entirely of
Meeting Focuses on

yl

candidate forums. Candidates for
Denver mayor, auditor and
H i council-at-large positions have
De':‘ver c Ity_WIde been invited to attend.
Ofﬁce Ca nd |dates The meeting will be held at the
Washington Park United
Methodist Church at 1955 East

o

Arizona Street, and will begin at 9 a.m.

While there will not be a regular meeting, the Around the City sheet will be
circulated, so those with neighborhood news or concerns can jot them down as it
goes by.

The March 2003 INC meeting

. . marked the launch of this year’s
Dollar Dictionary Dollar Dictionary Drive. Each

- . of the more than 50 attendees
Drlve KICKS Off received a copy of either the 250

page Webster’s Thesaurus or the

. 450 page New Encyclopedic
By Cathee Fisher Dictionary. Every Denver Public

Dollar Dictionary Co-Chair Schools (DPS) third grade

student will receive as their own
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both of these books in September.
The books we have given to the DPS students since 1996 have been a gift from
) the community for them to use for their coniinuing education and to share with their
family members. The books the INC members received are meant to be used when
needed, but are more importantly a visible example of either the “dinosaur
book™ (thesaurus) or the new blue dictionary, which has the U.S. Declares-
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Independence and the Constitution of the United Statee - -*— 1 1S a gift to be

used as a show and tell fundraicing tvul. ‘ ’

Additionally, our brochure has been updated to reflect tl_ns year’s program.
Inserted in this newsletter are both the blue edition and a white copy tha? can be
easily copied. This program has worked because neighborhood orga}mz‘a:tlons,
individuals, businesses and our civic workers and leaders have said Great
Program” and have supported it with their enthusiasm and dollars. N

Your support is most needed in spreading the worc_l, so people can partpnpate.
Please copy the tri-fold brochure for extended distribution or place excerpts in your
neighborhood newsletter. If you need more copies, let us know.

The numbers - 1996 to 2003

Students to receive a dictionary and thesaurus of their own in 2003 =9,000
Total books distributed (including 2000 classroom sets) = 98,000

Cost of the 2003 program = $25,000

Current funds available = $3,144

INC meeting challenge = 50 people x $100 = $5,000

) This will put us at 32.5% of our 2003 fundraising goal. A great start, but not the
finish line. Everyone’s efforts are needed and appreciated. Thank you for your

support!
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March INC Elections

Elections always seem to give me mixed emotions.
On the one hand I'm saddened as many of the board
members are term limited and are unable to continue
in their current capacities. During my time as Vice
Chair and now as Chair, I’ve gotten used to them,
appreciated their input, support and opposition and I
have seen the passion that they have when it comes
to neighborhood issues. I will miss them and I hope
that we will be able to continue to work together on
common issues well into the future.

On the other hand, change happens. While 1 don't
know all the newly elected board members as well
as I do the outgoing ones, I have seen these people,
heard about these people and feel that their

"gssion to neighborhood issues is no

. md
less passionate a— oers thew b
replaced. I am looking forward 6 Worme.o .

new board members in tackling not only the
challenges that face us now but also the issues and
challenges that will present themselves to us.

The board members are listed on the last page of
this newsletter and we are all looking forward to a
very challenging year ahead. Hopefully, if there is
room in next month’s DNC newsletter, our current
board members will be willing to tell us a little about
themselves so that you can get an idea of who they
are and a little of their background.

That’s the Way it’s Always Been

After our elections I was asked why we don't have
written ballots and why there wasn't something
placed in Denver Neighborhwod Connection about
the people running for INC board positions. I didn't
have an answer other then this is the way it's been
done. In talking further about this it got me thinking

Denver Neighborhood Connection

From the Chair

By Wayne Jochem
INC Chair

(which can be bad as it seems to
create more work) about not only
our annual elections but other
things that we do because that is
the way it's been done.

If anyone has any suggestions on
what they would like to see
changed or how they would like to
see thing done here at INC, please
drop any of the board members or
myself a note or phone call. It is always helpful to
hear what you think as often we find that not
everyone sees things in the same way.

We are here, we want to hear from you and we
want to be helpful to you, the neighborhoods of
Denver, so give us a call.

Thanks

Thank you to the Denver Water Board for not only
hosting March’s meeting but for the informative
presentation on our current water supply status,
proposed action being taken as well as discussion on
surcharges. It was very informative and there was
some good discussion during the presentation.
Thank vou, Joe and Leslie.

Candidate Forums

Don’t miss the INC citywide office candidate
forum at our April 12 members’ meeting at
Washuiges. 0out, Tinited Methodist Church, 1955
East Arizona Street. INC has also co-sponsored a
series of other opportunities to meet, hear and
question Denver candidates. The remaining forums
in the series are:

Thursday, April 24

6-7:30 p.m. Mayoral Candidates

Location: Denver 8 TV Studios, 2390 Ulster Street,
Denver

Saturday, May 10
6 p.m. All Run-off Candidates

Location: East High School, 1545 Detroit Street,
Denver

April, 2003



READERS ARE LEADERS

Making the Dream Come True

1 Dollar = 1 Dictionary?
Not Exactly!

In 2003 each third grade student will receive their
own thesaurus and the new encyclopedic dictio-
nary with a 100 page appendix.

Third grade is when students transition from
“learning to read” to “reading to learn” and
both of these books are valuable resources for

each student.

The dictionary provides all the basics and the the-
saurus is our “dinosaur” book. Why dinosaur?
THESAURUS sounds like a dinosaur name - ask
any third grader and their vocabulary becomes
“bigger"” just like a “big” dinosaur.

2003 Fundraising Goal

Books for 9000 students.

I Dictionary & 1 Thesaurus each.
18.000 Books total cost $25,000.

This is still a great value, every dollar you con-
tribute will help provide a dictionary and
thesaurus for a DPS third-grader in September
2003.

This valuable life-long tool for their education
and future success is a marvelous gift from the
community.

Your contribution can help give DPS third-grade
students an opportunity to help themselves
to literacy and learning. Please be generous—
Denver’s future depends on us!!

Dollar Dictionary Drive
National Award Winning
But
The Best Rewards Are:

Thousands of Thank-Yous

“Thank vou for buying and giving the dic-
tionary and the thesaurus to us. Now I can spell

words and 1t gives me ideas of other words.’

“Thank vou for the dictionary. We really
appreciate ir. I have learned more new words. I
think that a dictionary helps kids and people

find ouwr a word. It helps me a

ot with words that I don’t know. I use the dic-
tionary. My Mom uses the dictionary and so
does my brother. It helps my brother a lot
because words that he doesn’t know, now he
knows. That is why we use the dictionary all
over the place.”

Thank you to all our donors and supporters.

CONNECTIONS

Neighborhoods

Schools
People
Community

n INC Vollar Pictionary Prive
F.0. Box 181009
Penv 080218

in

Inter-Neighborhood Cooperation’s
National Award Winning

$th Annval

o )
Dollar

Dictionary
Drive

Denver, Colorado

A Dictionary & Thesaurus
of their own for every
9rd Grade Student in
Penver Publie S. .ols
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READERS ARE LEADERS

Making the Dream Come True

#1 Dollar = 1 Dictionary?
Not Exactly!

In 2003 each third grade student will receive their
own thesaurus and the new encyclopedic dictio-
nary with a 100 page appendix.

Third grade is when students transition from
“learning to read” to “reading to learn” and
both of these books are valuable resources for
each student.

Y

The dictionary provides all the basics and the the-
saurus is our “dinosaur” book. Why dinosaur?
THESAURUS sounds like a dinosaur name - ask
any third grader and their vocabulary becomes
“bigger” just like a "hig” dinosaur.

2003 Fundraising Goal

Books for 9000 students.

I Dictionary & I Thesaurus each.
18,000 Books total cost $25,000.

This is still a great value, every dollar you con-
tribute will help provide a dictionary and
thesaurus for a DPS third-grader in September
2003,

This valuable life-long tool for their education
and future success is a marvelous gift from the
COMIMUNILY.

Your contribution can help give DPS third-grade
students an opportunity to help themselves
to literacy and learning. Please be generous—
Denver’s future depends on us!!

Dollar Dictionary Drive
National Award Winning
But
The Best Rewards Are:

Thousands of Thank-Yous

“Thank vou for buving and giving the dic-
tionary and the thesaurus to us. Now I can spell
words and it gives me ideas of other words.”

“Thank you for the dictionary. We really
appreciate it. | have learned more new words.
think that a dictionary helps kids and people
find out a word It helps me a
lot with words that I don’t know. I use the dic-
tionary. My Mom uses the dictionary and so
does my brother. It helps my brother a lot
because words that he doesn'’t know, now he
knows. That is why we use the dictionary all
over the place.”

Thank you to all our donors and supporters.

CONNECTIONS
Neighborhoods

Schools
People
Commiunity

NC, N Pollar Pietionary Irive
@ P0. Box 181009
Denv 0 80218

in

Inter-Neighborhood Cooperation’s
National Award Winning

$th Annval

Dollar
Dictionary

Drive

Denver, Colorado

A Dictionary & Thesaurus

of their own for every
9rd Grade Student in
Penver Public Sc ols
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Around the City and
Action Taken at

March Meeting

Around the City

Athmar Park — Wal-Mart is going to develop
Alameda Square. Neighborhoods that want info
regarding cabaret licenses, please call or e-mail. APNA
has a facthow-to sheet that it can share.
Athmarpark@aol.com or 303-936-9206.

Solid Waste Management — Mulch giveaway and
compost sale is scheduled for Saturday, May 3™ from 8
am. to 3 p.m. Graffiti is moving to highly visible areas
and citizens are being encouraged to report it or assist in
taking it down. Authorization forms are available by
calling the Graffiti Hotline at 720-865-STOP (7867).

West Washington Park Neighborhood Assn — The
proposed redevelopment of the old Gates factory site
that straddles South Broadway south of I-25 will have a
huge impact on the area as it redevelops over the next
25 years. Currently, planning for the traffic impact on

1 South Broadway and South Lincoln access due to the
re-building of the 1-25 overpass is a major challenge.
The association has just gone through the cabaret
license process, and those seeking the association's
perspective on this experience may call 303-722-9046.

Sunnyside United Neighbors, Inc — April 9" Annual
Meeting and pizza feast! Election of new officers. Kick-
off of SUNI Gateway design competition for Sunnyside
major thoroughfares.

Capital Hill United Neighbors — Is struggling with
the drought and with the city but is still expecting to
have the 32™ Annual Capitol Hill Peoples' Fair on the
sgeets surrounding Civic Center Park on June 7" and
8"

Cherry Point Homeowners Assn — Has concerns
with proposed Denver Water Department drought
surcharges. Due to difference in base rates, surcharges
not fair as Denver residents would see a 15% increase
while non-Denver resident would see lower percentage
increase.

Actions Taken

Zoning Code Reorganmization — Approved by the
general membership.

April, 2003

Drought Surcharges — Discussion at the last INC
Board meeting included an examination of drought
surcharges proposed by Denver Water. The Board
approved the sending of a letter to the Denver Water
Board regarding the unfairmess of proposed surcharges,
different surcharge scales depending on whether alevel
2 or 3 is involved, and having more and smaller

surcharge steps rather then a few large steps.

INC Member Neighborhoods

With 2003 Dues Paid
(Patrons in Bold)

Alamo Placita NA Lynwood 7 & 8 HOA
Athmar Park NA North City Park CA
Baker Historical NA Park Forest HOA.

Beacon Club Platt Park People’s Assoc.
Bellevue-Hale NA Sloan’s Lake Citizen’s
Berkeley NA Group

Capitol Hill United South Gaylord NA
Neighbors South Hilltop NA

Cherry Creek North NA South Jackson NO
Cherry Point HOA Sunny Lawson Park NA
Colfax BID Sm.myside United

Colfax on the Hill Neighbors, Inc.

College View NA gg\?;;]?:z‘::tt(())‘:;

Coolc Park NA Virginia Vale CA
Cory-Merrill NA Virginia Village/Ellis
Crestmoor Park HOA Community Association
Filing 2 Washington Park East NA
Denargo Market NC West Highland NA

East Montclair NA West University NA
Greater Ifark Hill West Washington Park NA
Community

Hampden Heights CA Supporters
Hampden South NA Councilman Dennis
Harkness Heights NA Gallagher

Harman NA Councilman Ed Thomas
Highland United Neighbors Denver Housing Authority
Hilltop Heritage Denver Water
Hutchinson Hills/Willow Denver Health &

Point NA Hospitals

lvy Street NA Bonna Gayhart

Jefferson Park United G. Grant

Neighbors Neighborhood Resource
LoDo District Center of Colorado
Lowry Neighbors One Sky, One World

Denver Neighborhood Connection




Inter-Neighborhood Cooperation FIRST CLASS MAIL

Next Meeting

P.O. Box 181008 U.S. POSTAGE
S aturda y Denver, CO 80218 Del:\glr‘[)co

Permit No. 2875 I

April 12
2003

Mr. Craig Eley

INC Editor and Past Chair
3800 S. Peach Way
Denver, CO 80229

Washington Park
United Methodist

Church
1955 East Arizona St.

AGENDA

8:45
Coffee and Chat
9:00

City Council At-Large
Candidates

10:30
Auditor Candidates

Noon
Mayoral Candidates

1:30
Adjourn

Denver Neighborhood
Connection is avail-
able by e-mail.

To request an e-mail
subscription, send an
e-mail to the editor at
craig@eley.net.
Put “DNC e-mail” in
the subject line.

INC Officers and Executive Committee

Wayne Jochem
Chairman

(h) 303-756-9904
wjochem{@aol.com.

Elizabeth Hamilton

Vice-Chair

Membership Committee Chair
(303) 290-1916
elizabeth.hamilton@ci.denver.co.us

Mary McGhee

Secretary

Public Safety Committee Chair
(303) 733-7306
mary.mcghee@state.co.us

Lew Gaiter, Jr., J.D.
Treasurer
{w) 303-333-7933

Eddie Britt

Transportation Committee Chair
(h) 303-433-8484
webritt@prodigy.net

Steve Nissen

Dollar Dictionary Committee Co-Chair

(h) 303-733-8524
pennissen{@cs.com

Cathee Fisher

Dollar Dictionary Committee Co-Chair

(h} 303-333-3141
cathee(@earthlink.net

Denver Neighborhood Connection

Dave Webster
Delegate-at-Large

Diane Wolta
Delegate-at-Large

Rick Hemdricks
Delegate-at-Large

Nell Swiers
Delegate-at-Large
nswiers@webtv.net

Mark Madden
Delegate-at-Large

Mike Henry
Zoning Committee Chair
(h) 303-377-6609

Dr. Carter Ballinger
Health Committee Chair
(h) 303-321-4952

Jim Zavist

Parks & Recreation Committee Chair
(303) 733-3200
Jjzavist@compuserve.com

Craig Eley

Denver Neighborhood Connection Editor
(h) 303-758-9499

{w) 303-785-2808

craig@eley.net

April, 2003



